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ZAMBIA’S STATEMENT DURING THE UNIVERSAL PERIODIC REVIEW OF LIBERIA ,2nd NOVEMBER,2020.
Madam President,

Zambia welcomes the delegation of Liberia to the Third UPR cycle and thank them for the national repot and update provided.

We commend the Government of Liberia for signing a Country Office Agreement with OHCHR in 2017, which paved way for the opening of the UN OHCHR- Liberia office. We also commend Liberia for passing legislations seeking to protect human rights and gender-based violence, among them, the Domestic Violence act of 219, which criminalizes gender and sexual based violence.
In the spirit of a constructive dialogue and cooperation, we wish to recommend to Liberia the following:

1. To allocate sufficient resources to the Independent National Commission of Human Rights of Liberia, to enable it fully to carry out its mandate.
2. To criminalize Female Genital Mutilation in compliance with the Maputo Protocol.
3. To reduce prison overcrowding and improve prison conditions.
4. To enact legislation that explicitly prohibit corporal punishment in all settings including at home.
5. To take effective legal measures to prohibit and eliminate child and /or forced marriages.

Finally, we wish Liberia success in the current session.

I thank you Madam President.
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